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SUBJECT

AN ORDINANCE approving and memorandum of agreement negotiated by and between King County and the International Brotherhood of Teamsters, Local 117; working in the Office of Information and Resource Management and establishing the effective date of said agreement.
SUMMARY

The proposed ordinance would approve a memorandum of agreement (MOA) with the International Brotherhood of Teamsters, Local 117; working in the Office of Information and Resource Management running from January 31, 2005 through December 31, 2007, and a contract extension that runs through 2008. This action is the result of an employee who requested a reclassification based on a position description of qualifications (PDQ). There are three classifications in this series that were affected, resulting in a realignment of the series.
The Bargaining Unit at a Glance 

There are 3 employees covered by this MOA. As stated in the transmittal letter: “Employees in these jobs work in the Network, Systems and Operations Division and are responsible for preparing and organizing input for computer processing and setting up jobs to run.  They ensure that production of printouts, disks, tapes, and microfiche are available at deadlines.  The senior level position leads and reviews the work of less senior staff, troubleshoots and resolves production problems.  The supervisor level supervises assigned staff, prepares and maintains the daily processing schedule and administers security access to all mainframe jobs and data.”
Consistency with Labor Policies 

The proposed CBA appears consistent with adopted labor policies.
New CBA Provisions 

New Classifications – Based on a review of the responsibilities in this classification series, and a review of market comparable positions, three new classifications were proposed: Data Control Specialist, Range 43 ($45,167-$50,914); Data Control Specialist-Senior, Range 48 ($45,224-$57,324); Data Control Supervisor, Range 53 ($50,918-$64,541).
Fiscal Note – The cost to implement the CBA for the 2007 retroactive payment is just over $11,000. The 2008 cost is estimated at a little over $13,500.  Costs for 2009 are estimated at $0 due to the fact that the agreement expires in 2008.  
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ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2008-0387
2. Fiscal Note

3. Transmittal letter, received July 14, 2008
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1.  Karen Place, Labor Negotiator, Labor Relations, Department of Executive Services
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